[image: image1.jpg]


     

FEDERACIÓN ARGENTINA DE ASOCIACIONES 

   DE PROFESORES DE INGLÉS

     Personería Jurídica 133 "F"  

     CUIT 30-68537160-6

FAAPI’s NEWSLETTER 6
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Dear all:

Happy Friend’s Day and all the best for the second part of the working year!

July already, six months have whizzed by and suddenly, after the equally brief celebration of friendship, one of the greatest gifts in life, we are here mourning the end of our winter holidays and preparing for the second “half” of the year. Good luck to all of you in all of your endeavors and especially to ASPI Santa Fe with whom we will be sharing FAAPI 2005, by far the greatest academic event in the EFL Argentine scene!

We visited APrIR!

We took advantage of the generous invitation of APrIR’s and attended the 11th National Congress of Teachers and Students of English that they organized on July 8th and 9th. It was wonderful to meet the people of APrIR’s EC working together to ensure the success of that event.  Our gratitude for their warm-hearted hospitality is beyond words. We were duly impressed by their APrIR Journal, remarkable for the quality not only of the varied articles but also of its presentation. The December 2004 issue opens with an interesting first-hand report of the III Congreso Internacional de la Lengua Española under the title On Language and Languages and develops a thesis on the fate of Spanish as the second most widely spoken language in the world, a second or third lingua franca, sic, …”A language together with the culture it gives voice to belongs to a people and it corresponds to them to make sure it stays vital and becomes more and more so. Thus, it is for them not to defend it – a negative stand doomed to failure – but positively promote it, making use of its resources lovingly and creatively. “ 

We also met FAAPI 2005 Organizing Committee President

We had arranged to meet Daniel Fernandez, from ASPI Santa Fe’s committee in Rosario and were happy to hear that by July 9th five hundred people had already registered for FAAPI 2005. It is thrilling to think that just in two months’ time we will be enjoying it! We are looking forward to seeing you there!  

FAAPI’s Executive Committee’s next meeting to be held at FAAPI 2005

In our last Executive Committee meeting held on June 18th we agreed to hold the next immediately after the informal one of Association Representatives, customarily held during the Annual Conference in order to work promptly on the proposals and topics that may come up. So please, brief your reps so that they can bring your voice to the informal meeting! 

ASPI Salta handed decree repeal request and accreditation proposal

On June 1st we had a joint meeting of FAAPI’s and ASPI Salta’s Presidents, the Principals of the  Profesorado Superior de Lenguas Vivas  de Salta and of the UCSa with the Education Committee of the Chamber of Senators to analyze the condition of the teaching of EFL in Salta state and to request the repeal of  the anachronistic Salta Decree 1251/ 04 by which the assignation of points to the people holding the Diploma Superior de Capacidad en Ingles of  the local Cultural Britanica after their 6th course exam was reinstated. As the privilege was allegedly based on the need for a legal framework for areas and situations where no duly qualified teachers may apply to teach, we promised to hand in a report and an accreditation proposal which we did on another meeting held a month later, on July 4th, this time only with the Education Committee’s counselors who promised to do their best but advised us not to harbor any hopes, due to the character of the politically influential source who originated the passing both of Decrees 2875/ 95 and 1251/ 04. One cannot help but wonder what   the mission of legislative chambers is when rulers govern by decrees which the legislators themselves can do nothing about!

Stop press!

We have just received the posters for the 40th IATEFL’s Annual International Conference to be held at Harrogate, Yorkshire, England in April 2006 together with the guidelines for Associate Members to apply.

The deadlines vary between September and October 2005 and the scholarships are:

· First-time speaker Conference Scholarship. This scholarship is awarded with donations given by IATEFL members. The fund aims to help newcomers with between three and ten years’ experience in the ELT profession to attend as a first-time speaker at the IATEFL annual conference.

· Gillian Porter-Ladousse Conference Scholarship. This scholarship was set up by the Teacher Trainers Special Interest Group in 1999. The driving force behind this Conference Fund was Gillian Porter-Ladousse who was Coordinator of the SIG at the time. Gillian felt passionately that the breadth and depth of knowledge shared each year at the Annual Conference should be available to trainers from less financially buoyant parts of the world. The fund was therefore set up to enable a teacher trainer and/ or trainee, who would not normally be able to do so, to attend the annual IATEFL conference. The fund was renamed after Gillian’s death in 2002.

· The Learning Technologies SIG is happy to announce that two travel grants (₤ 250 each) will be given to WMS country members. Candidates should be presenting for the L techs SIG at the conference and be willing to write up their presentation for the SIG’s newsletter.

· The Frank Bell IATEFL Scholarship. This scholarship is run by the Bell Trust in memory of their founder. Its purpose is to help new teachers to attend IATEFL’s annual conference for the first time. It is available for a practicing teacher who has not previously attended the conference. They do not need to be a member of IATEFL to submit a paper for presentation at the conference.

Deadline for receipt of applications Monday 26th September, 2005.

In addition to the advantage of encouraging a member of the local teaching profession to attend an international conference, the scholarships serve as a mark of recognition for teachers, perhaps near the beginning of their career, and enable them to establish lasting links with colleagues throughout the world.

Please find a copy of the above Scholarship Guidelines scanned at the end of this Newsletter. Or else we will fax or send them to those who are interested in applying.  

Miscellanea

· A woman is like a tea bag. You never know how strong she is until she gets into hot water.  




Eleanor Roosevelt in My Day (Nov.,1945)

· No one can make you feel inferior without your consent.

Eleanor Roosevelt in This is my story (1937)

· The future belongs to those who believe in the beauty of their dreams. 

If you rest, you rust.                                       

Helen Hayes in My life in three acts. (1990)

· Attempt the impossible in order to improve your work.

                                                              Bette David in Mother Goddam (1974)
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Towards the knowledge society: looking forward to making ELT relevant, as FAAPI 2005 motto goes and thinking over how educational reform projects get swamped in classroom reality, I invite you to read this poem which, in a way,  helps us reflect on how every child could be reached and enabled by education, if only ...

An elementary school in a slum

Stephen Spender( 1909-1995) English poet and writer

Far far from gusty waves, these children’s faces.

Like rootless weeds, the torn hair round their pallor.

The tall girl with her weighed-down head. The paper-

Seeming boy with rat’s eyes. The stunted unlucky heir 

Of twisted bones, reciting a father’s gnarled disease,

His lesson from his desk.  At back of the dim class

One unnoted, mild and young: his eyes live in a dream

Of squirrels’ game, in tree room, other than this.

On sour cream walls, donations. Shakespeare’s head

Cloudless at dawn, civilized dome riding all cities.

Belled, flowery, Tyrolese valley. And, yes, for these

Children, these windows, not this world, are world,

Where all their future’s painted with a fog,

A narrow street sealed in with a lead sky,

Far far from rivers, capes, and stars of words.

Surely Shakespeare is wicked, the map a bad example

With ships and sun and love tempting them to steal –

For lives that slyly turn in their cramped holes 

From fog to endless night? On their slag heap, these children

Wear skins peeped through by bones, and spectacles of steel

With mended glass, like bottle bits on stones.

Tyrol is wicked; map’s promising affable:

All of their time and space are foggy slum,

So blot their maps with slums as big as doom

Unless, governor, teacher, inspector, visitor,

This map becomes their window and these windows

that open on their lives like catacombs, 

Break, O break open, till they break the town

And show the children to green fields, and make their world

Run azure on gold sands, and let their tongues

Run naked into books, the white and green leaves open

The history theirs whose language is the sun.

As usual, this Newsletter was planned to come out ten days ago. Then things that we thought worth sharing came up and as I write this from my little office in my home in Salta, on this “unusually” hot winter bright morning that will turn hotter as we reach afternoon not only because of the sun but because today is Pachamama’s day and mostly everybody incenses bad spirits and misfortune away from their homes early morning while rural people start weed and brush fires to help Mother Earth do Her job better, we will be smoked out of our homes and enjoy our daily routine, with running noses and itchy eyes. A routine  made undoubtedly better by our knowledge of English.

Enthusing over APrIR’s excellent journal at our convivial lunch, Daniel Fernandez suggested: “Why not a FAAPI Journal?” Please, bring your opinions and contributions to FAAPI’s Conference.

See you there!
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Ana Maria Pettinari                                                   

Norma Beatriz Boetsch de Moraga
       Secretary                                                                                                   President
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FIRST-TIME SPEAKER IATEFL CONFERENCE SCHOLARSHIP

HARROGATE 2006

The scholarship is awarded from the donations given by IATEFL members and delegates. Its purpose is to encourage teachers with limited or no conference-speaking experience to participate in an IATEFL conference.

To qualify you must be

· a newcomer with between three and ten years experience in the ELT profession

· a first-time speaker at an IATEFL annual conference

· a fully paid-up individual member of IATEFL.

There will be one scholarship available for the Harrogate 2006 conference. The scholarship wilt cover the conference registration fee, and provide help towards accommodation, meals or travel expenses.

No member can be awarded the scholarship more than once.

 To be considered, please send

· a completed speaker proposal form

· a summary curriculum vitae

· a passport size photograph

· a brief explanation of why you are applying for the scholarship

marked 'First Time Speaker Conference Scholarship' to the IATEFL office by Monday 26 September 2005.

A decision will be made by the Scholarship Working Party in October 2005.

If you are awarded the scholarship you will be required to send a 250-word report on your impressions of the conference for publication in IATEFL Voices. Deadline: 1st. June 2006.
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The Gillian Porter Ladousse IATEFL Conference Scholarship Fund

(formally the IATEFL TTEd SIG Conference Fund) 

HARROGATE 2006

1. This conference fund was originally set up by the Teacher Trainers Special Interest Group in 1999. The driving force behind the Conference Fund was Gillian Porter Ladousse who was Co-ordinator of the SIG at the time. Gillian felt passionately that the breadth and depth of knowledge shared each year at the Annual Conference should be available to trainers from less financially buoyant parts of the world. The fund was therefore set up to enable a teacher trainer and/or a trainee, who would not normally be able to do so,   to attend the annual IATEFL conference. The fund was named the Gillian Porter Ladousse Scholarship after Gillian's death in October 2002. It was set up initially with funds from the TT SIG (now TTEd SIG), It will be topped up as and when it is possible to do so. Contributions from members of the profession are welcome.

2. One or two scholarships are usually awarded each year, one to a trainer and/or one to a trainee. In the case of two scholarships being awarded, priority will be given to a trainer and trainee who work together, but all other applications will be carefully considered on merit.

3. All individual members of IATEFL are eligible.

4. No member can be awarded the scholarship more than once.

5. The deadline for applications is Monday 26 September 2005.    Applications, marked Gillian Porter Ladousse Conference Scholarship Fund, should be sent to the IATEFL office, along with the speaker proposal form.

6. Each applicant must supply:

· a proposal to give a presentation at the Conference

· a brief curriculum vitae and passport-sized photograph

· a brief statement of how attending the IATEFL Annual Conference would benefit them, with specific reference to trainer/trainee programmes carried out and/or planned in their local context (max. 1000 words)

· a letter of recommendation from an employer, an established member of the profession or a member of IATEFL of at least three years' standing.

7. The successful applicants will be required to sign a letter committing them to

a) writing up their experience for the TTEd SIG newsletter, to be submitted by 15 June following the conference and

b) writing an article for the TTEd SIG newsletter on how attending the IATEFL Conference affected their programmes of work in their local context, to be submitted before the following Annual Conference.

8. The GPL Conference Fund Committee will decide at a meeting in October 2005 which of the applicants are to be awarded a scholarship. If applications are not of sufficient merit, the amount of any scholarship not awarded may be held over to the following year, when extra scholarships may be awarded.

9. The GPL Conference Fund Committee shall consist of: TTEd SIG coordinator, one other member of the SIG committee and the President or Vice-President of IATEFL, the SlGs Representative or a delegated IATEFL committee member.

10. In 2005, the sum available for the 2006 scholarship(s) is a maximum amount to any one member of £400. This will cover:

· conference fee

· some travel or accommodation costs.
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The Frank Bell IATEFL Scholarship HARROGATE 2006

The Frank Bell IATEFL Scholarship is run by the Bell Trust in memory of their founder.   Its purpose is to help new teachers to attend IATEFL'S annual conference for the first time.

To qualify you must be

· a practising teacher who has not previously attended the conference.

You need NOT

· be a member of IATEFL

· submit a paper for presentation at the conference.

There will be one scholarship available for the Harrogate 2006 conference. The scholarship will cover the conference registration fee and four nights' accommodation with some help towards meals and travel expenses.

No one can be awarded the scholarship more than once.

To be considered, please send

· a summary curriculum vitae

· a passport size photograph

· a 500-word article on 'why I became a teacher' or on a recent teaching project you have been involved in marked 'Frank Bell IATEFL Scholarship' to the IATEFL office by Monday 26 September 2005.

A decision will be made by the Bell Trust in consultation with the Scholarship Working Party in October 2005.

If you are awarded a scholarship you will be required to send a 250-word report for publication by IATEFL and Bell on your impressions of the conference. Deadline: 1st. June 2006.

PAGE  
Dirección Postal: España 425 4°D – 4400 SALTA, ARGENTINA

E-mail: norbeboe@netscape.net - Web page: http://www.faapi.org.ar


